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The first meeting for the Erasmus plus "Keep Europe United" project was held in March 2017. Thanks to this initiative, students from Italy, Greece, Turkey, Holland and Denmark, were given an incredible opportunity to take part in a completely different context, to be in contact with different cultures and mentalities and to fully get to know the panorama of European immigration. The topics of integration and "being united to make a difference"  were in fact the main points of the 5 days that we spent in the Dutch town of Horst. The topics were explored through various activities.
Of particular interest, for example, were the workshops we did on the first day. In order to get to know each other we formed groups with the aim of producing a short film, focusing more on its production, rather than the end result. The goal was to combine various ideas, to express the creativity coming from different cultures and to create something original.
The topic of European immigration was illustrated on Monday morning with multimedia presentations. It was then explored, again on a theoretical level, through the conferences proposed during a visit to the European Parliament in Brussels on Wednesday. Here the group was informed about the latest political decisions regarding immigration and the possible developments of this phenomenon. This increased the sense of belonging to the Erasmus + group and simultaneously to the European community.
[bookmark: _GoBack]On a practical level, however, the topic was analyzed through direct contact with immigrants from the Sub-Saharian area, hosted by an organisation not far from Horst.
This experience allowed us to develop a knowledge of current issues which we would have otherwise ignored, and enhanced our aim to be proactive in shaping a common future, in interacting and facilitating the relationships among people and among cultural diversities.


